## Dear director

I hope that my message finds you well.

First of all, I want to introduce myself, my name is Sarah Zouaoui, I am from Tunisia exactly from Bizerte, I am an English teacher in a French primary school. I teach children from 1st to 6th grade.

Second, allow me to be more specific with many details. I started teaching two years ago at Sisters School which is very well known in our country and even internationally, famous for its strictness Its laws, seriousness, efficiency and experience, its educational framework, the intelligence of its students, and distinguishes them from the rest of the other students. Only the privileged are the children who study there. Entry to this school is after taking an exam with the child and testing his cognitive and moral abilities. These are the same procedures for entering this school with all the educational framework. In this school, one thousand two hundred and fifty children, ranging in age from four to eleven years old, are divided into the following levels, from pre-school to preparatory year, then first year up to sixth year, knowing that all these levels study the French language As a mother tongue and English as a second language in this school there are me and three other teachers to teach English there. We always strive to innovate and create new and effective pedagogical ways to pass information to the child in an easy, smart and smooth way through playing so that we lead him to the information and leave him to discover it alone so that he gains confidence in himself and in his abilities.

We used to meet for an hour every week outside working hours to evaluate what we taught our students, to see what each teacher did with his students, what problems he faced during the lesson and what were also the features that helped him to deliver information to the children, as a result we would improve our levels and the standards of our children. Therefore, we have a pedagogical inspector who visits us once a month to evaluate our study programs and pedagogical methods for teaching children and help us if we need to.

And I do not forget the continuous training that I receive throughout the academic year from the British Council, a training in which the school principal drew me and my colleagues to create an educational framework that keeps pace with everything new and thus achieves our distinction. To build my own success, I decided to devote my free time to studying online because I believe in the principle of continuous formation, where a successful teacher is a teacher who creates and develops himself.

I participated in many international competitions and obtained the rank of coach, international coordinator. I teach my students according to the British program A1, A2, B1, B2, C1, C2, and they get honorable results.

In conclusion, I want to spread success all over the world, peace and happiness, I want to share my information and skills with someone like me, I want to add to others and at the same time add others to me, this is the exchange of knowledge, cultures and civilizations.

I will be very happy if you accept me as an English teacher in your institution.

Awaiting your reply, please accept my appreciation and thank you in advance.

Sarah zouaoui